The Network Newsletter – ebulletin 42, 13 January 2010 
Events

Events have been added to the Courses & Events pages on The Network website – see: http://www.seapn.org.uk/events/.
NB there is a RSS feed on this page, which means that you could be automatically alerted to new events, courses and conferences as they are added!
Refugee Community Oral History: Introductory Training

Thursday 21 January 2010, 10.30am – 4.30pm

Heritage Lottery Fund, 7 Holbein Place, London, SW1W 8NR.

(Source: email from Frohar Poya) 

“A free one day event for members of refugee and voluntary community organisations who want to find out more about running projects relating to heritage and refugee oral history.”

For more information, please contact Frohar Poya on 020 7700 8213 or email: refugeestories@evelynoldfield.co.uk. 

In addition:
Refugee Council courses
http://www.refugeecouncil.org.uk:80/eventsandtraining/training/service/fulldetails.htm
The Refugee Council’s website now has details of a range of courses through to May 2010.
Consultations

Developing links with the University of the Third Age

(Source: MLA News Bulletin 11 January)

“The University of the Third Age (U3A) is a self-organised learning movement with over 500,000 members. Membership of this movement is actively increasing, providing opportunities for the growing ageing community to stay active and engaged. 

There are some existing partnerships between the U3A and individual museums, libraries and archives but MLA believes there are opportunities to build further partnerships as part of the roll-out of the Learning Revolution 

MLA is hosting a joint forum with the U3A at the Wellcome Collection, London (opposite Euston Station) on February 12th from 11am – 1pm followed by a networking lunch. The forum will showcase existing partnerships and programmes and provide opportunities for museum, library and archive practitioners to find out more about developing links with their local U3A. 

There are 30 places available at the forum for museums, libraries and archives. Please contact Chris Fardon chris.fardon@mla.gov.uk by Friday 29 January 2010 if you would like to attend the forum.” 

Enquiry
“Questionnaire – BME groups”
(Source: email from Sarah Jenkin)

“I've been asked to put together a questionnaire for our BME groups, to ask 
about their experiences within the library and to discover what services we 
could be offering. It's a joint exercise really, to get feedback on our services 
to try to develop new ones.

Has anyone developed a similar questionnaire? I'm interested in how you 
managed to get feedback from people whose first languages is not English, and if you managed to do this without translating the questionnaire yourself into other languages.

Any feedback/advice would be appreciated, and of course I'll feed it back to 
the list.”

If you can help, please email Sarah at: sarah.jenkin@medway.gov.uk. 

Funding & Opportunities

MRN/ESRC-funded research project, “The Role of Civil Society Organizations in the Integration of Migrants” – West Midlands
(Source: Migrants Rights News, December 2009, http://www.migrantsrights.org.uk/downloads/newsletters/MRN_Newsletter_Dec09.pdf) 
This research is being undertaken by Pamela Castro – she is working to “put together a mapping report, exploring and identifying key issues for migrants and refugees in the West Midlands, looking at pieces of work developed by migrant and refugee communities and what opportunities there are for migrant communities to be involved in shaping local and regional government and public service responses to migration issues.”

She is “keen to hear from anyone who has relevant contacts in the West Midlands, or people interested in contributing to the research. Please email me on P.Castro@migrantsrights.org.uk.” 
This would be a good opportunity for libraries, museums and archives to demonstrate the role we play …

Ethnic Minority Advisory Group [EMAG]
www.emetaskforce.gov.uk
(Source: email from Christine Wright, DWP Ethnic Minority Employment Team)

“At a recent … EMAG meeting the decision taken that EMAG's membership should be refreshed and gaps in representation filled. To this end we are planning to include a 'Virtual EMAG' for those who wish to participate but are not based in London or the South East – EMAG meetings have always been held in London;  and to canvass for new members via the website”  (see above weblink).

“We are looking for people representing private, community and voluntary organisations, faith groups, training providers, academic institutions etc who know about the issues facing people with ethnic minority backgrounds and are willing to give their time to help Government get things right.

There is an application form on the website that you can save as a Word.doc on your PC.”

The closing date is 26 February.  
BBC Children in Need – Small Grants Programme

http://www.fundingcentral.org.uk/SchemeList.aspx?WCI=htmResults&WCU=CBC=View,DSCODE=OTSSCMLIVE,SCHEMEID=248-S34599,UDATA=SCHEMEVIEWBACK=HOME 

(Source: Funding Central)

Grants of up to £10,000 are available for up to three years. “In particular, the programme is keen to fund work in the following areas:

· Illness, distress, abuse or neglect. 

· Disability. 

· Behavioural or psychological difficulties. 

· Poverty and deprivation.” 

Tackling social exclusion – Libraries, Museums, Archives and Cultural and Heritage Organisations 
Museums | Inclusion | Engagement [CD]
http://www.museumsetc.com:80/?p=2023 
Presentations from the Museums Etc conference held in December.

“The Museums | Inclusion | Engagement CD includes audio recordings, Powerpoint presentations and films – around five hours of practical information to help your museum engage with and meaningfully involve your diverse communities. The presentations include some of the most successful and advanced experience in this field currently available anywhere.”
Charged-for – £97 (with a limited number available at £77). 
Migration issues – Other Agencies 
‘No right to dream’: the social and economic lives of young undocumented migrants in Britain
http://www.staff.city.ac.uk/yum/documents/Young%20Undocumented%20Migrants%20report.pdf
(Source: ICAR Weekly Asylum Update, 7 January)
This major new report by Alice Bloch (City University London), Nando Sigona and Roger Zetter (Refugee Studies Centre, University of Oxford), and commissioned and published by the Paul Hamlyn Foundation, draws on the experiences of 75 migrants from five different countries (Brazil, China, Kurds from Turkey, Ukraine and Zimbabwe); it “captures a complex reality; it moves between the uniqueness of the individual experience and the search for patterns and commonalities across migrants’ accounts of their everyday lives and experiences.” [p6]
Laying the roots for a multicultural Scotland: the work of Scottish Refugee Council’s Community Development Team from 2001 to 2009 – a review

http://www.scottishrefugeecouncil.org.uk/pub/Com_Dev_Rev_Oct09 

(Source: ICAR Weekly Asylum Update, 7 January)
Following external evaluation of its work, the Council has produced this summary of its work, which also “sets out the proposals and inherent challenges in the steps Scottish Refugee Council must now take to ensure its community development work continues in a sustainable and effective manner.” [p3]

Refugee Council Archives new accessions lists
http://www.uel.ac.uk/rca/new_accessions.htm 
(Source: ICAR Weekly Asylum Update, 7 January)
Just in case you don’t see these, the Refugee Council Archives at the University of East London publishes quarterly lists of new accessions and donations.
Broader issues – Government, Government Agencies and Local Government

“Over 53,000 free books for schools in bid to get young people hooked on reading”
http://www.dcsf.gov.uk/news/content.cfm?landing=over_53000_free_books_for_schools_in_bid_to_get_young_people_hooked_on_reading&type=1 
Press release announcing the launch of the “Everyone’s Reading” campaign being run by DCSF and the School Library Association. 
Audit Commission press release
http://www.audit-commission.gov.uk/pressoffice/pressreleases/Pages/100108threepillarsofaccountability.aspx 

This press release (trailing a speech to be given by the Commission’s Chair) usefully illustrates how the Audit Commission see Comprehensive Area Assessments, Oneplace (http://oneplace.direct.gov.uk/Pages/default.aspx - the “independent overview of local public services”) and Total Place (http://www.localleadership.gov.uk/totalplace/ - “the new initiative that looks at how a ‘whole area’ approach to public services can lead to better services at less cost.”) linking together. 
Broader issues – Other Agencies
International Year of Youth
(Source: Children & Young People Now Daily Bulletin, 22 December 2009, http://www.cypnow.co.uk/bulletins/Daily-Bulletin/news/975116/?DCMP=EMC-DailyBulletin) 

“The year, which will start on 12 August (International Youth Day), has the theme Dialogue and Mutual Understanding and aims to encourage dialogue and understanding across generations.”

Teen Librarian
http://teenlibrarian.co.uk/
A reminder about this excellent, growing resource for those of you working with young people. 
“A Place for Words”
http://www.urbanwords.org.uk/urbanwords/ 
http://www.urbanwords.org.uk/aplaceforwords/index.shtml 
(Source: email from Helen Carpenter)
Just in case you haven’t seen this interesting work …

“’Urban Words’ is a literature consultancy with an interest in urban change and development. We believe that place is inextricably linked with people; that in order to plan and develop successful places we need to engage meaningfully with the people who are living, working and visiting there, and that creative writers are in a unique and exciting position to facilitate this process.
‘A Place For Words’ is intended as a starting point, the beginning of a conversation about the role creative writers can play in the regeneration of our towns and cities …”
And, finally …
A very broad view of social exclusion?!
http://worldental.org/teeth/bright-smile-and-white-light-teeth-whitening-system/ 

“The individuals who do not have shiny white teeth usually feel that they are socially excluded. This is a fact that social groups approve today, only those people who have impressive appearance and an attractive face. Your smile is one of the most important aspects of your personality.

When you smile with pale and ugly teeth, the person next to you surely feels irritated. This may be a reason for which people avoid you. The result would be the loss of self-confidence and failure in respective fields of life. So, in spite of facing an unending social exclusion and failure, why don’t you go for white light teeth whitening system?”
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